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JUNE  2020 
1stDAY OF SUMMER & FATHER’S DAY, 

JUNE  20—FLAG DAY JUNE 14 

Commissioner Board Meet-
ings 

May 26, budget 6:00 pm 
June 7, 6:30 pm 

June 28, 6:30 pm 

Is there something you would like to see in the newsletter?   Please email Melody at melody.johnson@cherokeecounty-nc.gov with 
any suggestions.  Thanks. 

NEW HEALTH PLAN ADMINISTRATOR 
 

Everyone will need to know where their current health insurance card for Cres-
cent is so that it (or they if you have multiples) may be turned in on June 30th 
so we may issue a new card (or cards) for our new health insurance plan admin-
istrator, Trustmark.  While the County is self-insured, we have a third party ad-
ministrator (TPA) that processes claims, does pre-certification and those types 
of things.  Your benefits, with the exception of the deductible rebate, will re-
main the same as they have been in the past, but we will now use the CIGNA 
network instead of the Crescent Network and Trustmark will be the TPA instead 
of Crescent.  More information will follow in June as I get it. 
 
I will have new ID cards for everybody by the end of June and you need to turn 
in your Crescent cards and pick up your new Trustmark cards.  Crescent will 
continue to administer our dental plan and we will be receiving “dental only” 
cards from Crescent and those will be available at the end of June, as well.  SO-
NA will continue to be our pharmacy provider so that piece won’t change and 
SONA will continue to handle our disease management, as well. 
 
If you would like to have your EOB’s (explanations of benefits) emailed instead 
of snail mailed, if you will send me the email you would like those sent , I’ll add 
your email to the census spreadsheet before I send it to Trustmark.  I need those 
emails by Friday, May 28th, please. 
 
You will need to provide your new ID card to any healthcare provider you see 
after July 1st so that the correct company will be billed for your medical claims.  
Providers have six months to bill Crescent for any services that were provided 
prior to June 30th.  If your provider is usually behind on billing for your visits, 
you might want to remind them in the next month or so that they will need to 
get all your claims filed.  Most providers bill within a week or so of visits, but 
not all. 

Congratulations to Tory Shiv-
ers who is retiring July 1 after 
18 years of service with the 
County.  And he’s a new Dad 
on top of that!  Best of luck to 
you and your family! Tory! 



FLEX PLAN REMINDER 
 

If you were enrolled in the flexible spending account last year and wish to participate again this year, or if 
you are wishing to enroll for the first time, you must complete a new FSA enrollment form.  We are switch-
ing to Flores for the plan year beginning July 1st and if you have any unused balance on June 30th, we will 
have those balances from TASC rolled over to Flores.  To say our customer service has been lacking with 
TASC this year is an understatement, and I apologize for the problems so many of you had experienced.  
This is the only benefit in which you must re-enroll on an annual basis.  Deductions don’t start until July 9th 
and cover medical, vision, prescription and dental expenses incurred from July 1st, 2021 to June 30, 2022 
for you, your spouse and dependent children, regardless of whether you cover them on health or dental in-
surance.  The annual limit for 2021 is $2750.   
 
If you have not been an employee for a year, this benefit is not yet available to you.  You have to wait until 
you’ve been employed for a year before you may enroll. 
 
The cards we receive are pre-loaded with your annual contribution amount that may be used beginning July 
1st.  You do have to submit copies of receipts for some expenses, so you need to be aware of that and 
keep on top of those as they occur.  Receipts must show the service provided, the date of service and the 
amount of the service. We should not have to submit receipts for office visits because the system is set up 
to recognize our office visit and pharmacy co-pays. 
 
The deadline for returning the Flores flex enrollment forms to me is June 17th, so if you wish to participate, 
you need to do so by then.   

JUST AN FYI 
This is the last month of the deductible year 
for dental, medical and the last month in the 
plan year for vision insurance.  The deducti-
ble year starts over on July 1 for everything 
except AFLAC products which are on a 
calendar year basis.  Keep this in mind as 
you plan any medical or dental procedures.   
 
Also if you have the vision benefit and 
haven’t used it, try to at least have an eye 
exam before June 30.  If you don’t need 
new glasses or contacts, you may use the 
$130 eye wear allowance toward a pair of 
sun glasses purchased at an optical center.  
They must be purchased at an optical 
center. 

June 3 Deadline 
 
The deadline to make changes to your medical, 
dental, vision coverage and The Hartford life 
insurance policies is June 3rd.  Medical and 
dental changes are made on the medical-dental 
change form, vision changes are made on the 
vision form and The Hartford changes are 
made on  one of the life forms.  If you are add-
ing medical, dental or vision, you also need to 
complete a cafeteria plan form  Those may be 
returned either in a hard copy or you may scan 
and email them to me.  If you don’t wish to 
change anything other than FLEX you don’t 
need to do any of the forms. 

June 17 Deadline 
 
In addition to being the deadline to return flex-
ible spending account forms, it is also the 
deadline to make any changes or additions to 
any of the AFLAC policies or Liberty National 
Life Insurance.  If you need contact infor-
mation for Josh Fields with AFLAC or Kenny 
West with Liberty, let me know. 



RETIREMENT STATEMENTS 
Retirement statements are now available at 
www.MyNCRetirement.com for anyone who had 12 
months of service as of December 31, 2020.  Click on 
MARS (My Annual Retirement Statement) which is 
the first thing on the page you will see. If you have 
never logged in before, you will need to create a user 
name and password.  If you have previously logged in, 
you will use the same user name and password you 
established when you created your account.  There is a 
forgot your password and forgot your user name link 
at the left of the page if you have forgotten your in-
formation.  When you scroll down the page and click 
on View My annual retirement statement, it brings up 
a link to download the 2020 statement.  This brings 
up a two page document that shows your estimated 
retirement benefit if you’re vested and who your ben-
eficiary is.  There is a link in that document that says 
“Click Here to view account history, years of service 
and contribution history.”  When I click on that link, 
it logs me out and takes me back to the ORBIT login 
page.  I meant to try this from home and see if it did 
the same thing before I finished the newsletter, but I 
never got around to it.  I hope it will work for you. 

FAMILY MEDICAL LEAVE 

 

The following page contains a copy of the Family Medical leave 

poster that you should find hanging somewhere in your depart-

ment.  I have done more FMLA forms and letters in the past year 

than I have in probably the last five combined.  And I can assure 

you, it is not because I WANT to send the forms...if you will read 

the section under employer responsibilities, the law doesn’t say 

the employer may if it wants to or may choose to...it says the 

employer MUST notify an employee when the employer learns 

that the employee has leave that qualifies under one of the con-

ditions on the poster.  And it really doesn’t matter if you use 

vacation or sick time, if you have or don’t have leave, or whether 

you wish to use family medical leave, the event that causes you 

to miss work for more than three days for your own serious 

health condition or for a family member’s serious health condi-

tion is what triggers the need for the employer to send you 

FMLA paperwork to have completed and returned. 

 

Even though it is the employee’s responsibility to report the 

need for leave, what usually happens is that we get time sheets 

and I see somebody has missed for more than three days—I 

don’t enter payroll every pay day, so I don’t always catch these, 

but when I am aware of it, the law requires me to send notice 

and to designate the leave you have used toward your twelve-

week yearly allotment.  And I’ll just be really honest, I HATE 

FMLA.  I hate administering FMLA, I hate sending the forms out, 

I hate keeping up with the leave an employee uses, but the law 

REQUIRES me to do this.  You can ask my co-workers how often 

I remind them how much I hate FMLA.  Pretty often, folks get 

mad at me personally and must feel like I’m picking on them, 

but I promise, I’m not, so please, if you get a notice in the mail 

and you’ve missed more than three days, whether you’ve used 

vacation or sick time for the leave, take the notice to the 

healthcare provider who treated you or a family member and 

have them complete it and return to me.  The law is actually 

designed to protect your job for the twelve weeks you’re out 

and most of the time, it’s not a big deal, especially when half the 

time you’re back to work before I even learn you should have 

asked for the leave.   

 

However, other times, an employee or a family member has 

something serious going on and ends up being out the full 

twelve weeks and sometimes then some.  When an employee is 

out that long for their own illness, most of the time their medi-

cal claims may be pretty sizeable, and the company that covers 

our medical claims when they go over a certain amount asks for 

an accounting for the time an employee has been out in the 

preceding 12 months and they want to know that family medical 

leave has been applied.  I actually have to pull a year of an em-

ployee’s time sheets for those claims.  If I have failed to desig-

nate the leave as family medical leave, I’m pretty sure they could 

deny reimbursing the county for claims paid on your behalf. 








